MEETING MINUTES
Logan County Community CORE – Medical Action Team (Harm Reduction)
Team Identified Action Items:

· All physicians trained and using the OARRS system (training should include over prescribing)- Immediate Focus
· Implementation of a needle exchange program – Long range goal (3 to 5 years)
· Three local physicians commit to training on prescribing medication assisted treatments-Immediate Focus
· Bridge Therapy through withdraw – Short term goal

· Opiate addicted infants - Short term goal

Meeting May 16, 2017, 3 p.m. at Mary Rutan Hospital in N/S Conference Room:
1. Call to order @: 3 p.m., by: Dr. Varian
2. Introductions and Attendance Noted:
	Name
	Attended Meeting


	Name
	Attended Meeting



	Dr. Grant Varian, Chair
	X
	Robin Reames, Mayor R.P.
	

	Dr. Scott Costin, PP/ CHWP
	
	Kay Schroer, Health District
	

	Dr. Charles Kratz, CHWP
	
	MRH Pharm Intern
	

	Dr. Scott Mackey, MRH ED
	
	Steve Terrill, Community
	X

	Tammy Allison, MRH
	X
	Tara Bair, FQHC
	X

	Tammy Gump, MRH
	X
	Jeanne Dempster, CCI
	

	Mitzi Hess, MRH/Com
	
	Jan Rhoades, CCI
	

	Melannie Hunsicker, MRH Pharm
	X
	Leslie Nurton, Family & Youth Initiatives
	

	Steve Marshall, Kroger Pharm
	X

	Missy Usher, Help Me Grow
	


a. Approve minutes 

b. Motion by: Tammy Allison
c. Second by: Steve Marshall
d. Passed by: Unanimously
3. Business:

a,  Dr. Varian distributed information on alerts from the Community Overdose Action Team and a Research Update on Fentanyl Outbreaks.

b. Tammy Allison confirmed the appropriate pricing for the needles is $92.95/case or 18.5 cents each through the Mary Rutan Hospital Materials department.


c. Kay Schroer provided Dr. Varian with pricing from North American Syringe Exchange Network 
(NASEN). Packs of 10 are $43.00/case or 8.6 cents each. Individual syringes are $52.03/case or 10.4 
cents each.

d. Dr. Varian questioned if anyone had information on the legality of distributing needles in Ohio. 

He distributed an article provided by Steve Terrill, “U.S.’s first public needle vending machine for drug users debuts in Vegas”.

e. Dr. Varian is trying to contact Brad Ellis, of OSU Lima to set up a conference call at our next meeting to discuss Needle Exchange Programs. 

f.  Dr. Varian asked the group what they feel the next step should be. He feels like a site should be established for distribution and exchange. Hours would be limited to a couple hours once or twice a week with a one for one exchange rate. Steve Marshall stated that Tara Bair was having Jason, the CHWPLC pharmacist, look into this also. It was agreed that the committee will begin soliciting for donations to set up a one for one needle exchange site. They will start with Consolidated Care to get the information out on the street. Community Health will be a second site. Tammy Allison will call Chief Stanley and Tammy Gump will contact Sheriff Dodds to confirm the legalities of distributing needles and get their feedback on the program. Cooperation from the Prosecutors office must be confirmed to make sure the individuals are not arrested or charged when exchanging. Mel did research and found house bill 92 that establishes regulations for the syringe exchange program. Boards of Health are responsible for the implementation of these programs and must be in the annual report to the Health department. House bill also requires education piece for those participating.  Dr. Varian will discuss this with Dr. Hoddinott.  It was agreed that the program will be controversial upon implementation. 
g. Dr. Varian opened discussion on information sent out by Steve Marshall regarding addiction of pregnant women. A collaboration is made with child welfare to counsel expectant mom’s then follow up is made once child is born. Dr. Varian feels that this is something this committee should look at undertaking. Cheryl Buckland, author of publication, is willing to assist in establishing the program. Hancock County is a pilot site for this program. The option of having this type of program in house at Mary Rutan Hospital is not something that can be accomplished in the near future. Dr. Griffith is an option for assistance. Tammy Allison will contact Sandy Niese and Connie Farley to get numbers for addicted mother referred for treatment from MRH OB/GYN and the Family Birth Center. She will also contact Kay to get the information from the Health Department. Tara will get numbers from CHWPLC. Dr. Varian & Steve will talk to David Higgins to see who the best person is to talk to about this.  Dr. Varian encouraged the members to get on the website momsohio.org to review the information and training tool.
h. Steve stated that he is still looking at grants and will be pursuing one from the KARA bill in the amount of $250,000. 

i. Tammy Gump stated that Laura Miller has offered her assistance in setting up billboard’s.

4. Next Meeting Date: July 11, 2017, Time: 3 p.m.,  Location: N/S conference
a. Adjourn @ 4:22

Moved: Tammy Allison
Second: Tara Bair
5. Note: 2017 meeting dates:  May 9th, July 11th, Sept 12th, Nov 14th
